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Town of Stanford Conservation Advisory Commission 

Town Hall

26 Town Hall Road

P.O. Box 436

                        Stanfordville, NY 12581

Final Minutes

April 21, 2010


The Conservation Advisory Commission convened their monthly meeting at the Town Hall on April 21, 2010.  The meeting was called to order at 5:45 pm by Chairperson, Lisa Kilmer.

Members present:  Beth Ashton, Barry Haydasz, Brenda Lynch, Mike Picinelli, Karen Sergio, and Charlie Shaw

Members absent: Tom Dewhirst (Liaison to the Town Board)

Guest:  Frank Munzer, former CAC member

 Minute’s approval

Karen made a motion to approve the March 2010 minutes as written.  Brenda seconded the motion and all were in favor.

Old Business 
Stanford Wildlife Preserve


Beth reported on the recent Rec Committee meeting where she presented the entrance area/kiosk design for the Preserve.  The Rec Committee members agreed to move ahead with the project.  Beth will draw out plans for the kiosk design and follow-up with members of the Rec Committee who will coordinate the construction of the project.


Frank Munzer joined the CAC on the first part of the meeting to discuss the Preserve.  He had recently walked the site and felt that the experience was a bit boring and would greatly improve when projects such as the island plantings of native vegetation were installed.  He recommended considering a bridge between the eastern meadow area and the wetland meadow.
Whitlock Preserve


Barry spoke with Susan Gillneck of the Waterman Bird Blub who will include the bluebird boxes at the Whitlock Preserve on her blue bird monitoring schedule.  She will also be able to supple at least a few bluebird boxes.  Karen mentioned that Ed Hoxsie, of Soil and Water Conservation, will be donating 2 boxes for the site as well.  Brenda will talk with Millbrook Farm and Garden about donating boxes.

Master Plan Committee


Charlie updated the CAC on some of the recent happenings with the Master Plan Committee including their work on the RFP and Dave Clousers contract being put on hold.  Charlie recommended that the CAC establish a liaison connection with the Master Plan Committee and that we work on the following issues: including all relevant maps into the plan, establishing CAC position on Town Center issues, get open space index and plan together and protecting historical resources.  CAC members will review the Open Space Inventory, Natural Resources Inventory and the Comprehensive Plan in preparation for continued discussion next month.  Beth felt that the CAC should send a letter to the Master plan Committee informing them that we are ready to move ahead.  Charlie will work with Lisa on this letter and forward a draft to the other CAC member and will also speak with Carol Hanlon and Virginia Stern.

CEA Designations


We will put it on the agenda for next month.

Eagle Scouts


There has been no new correspondence from the scouts.

New Business

WIC


Karen attended the recent WIC meeting and discussed the topic of the major threats to the Wappinger Creek as presented by Neil Curri.

Creek Week


Karen mentioned that the theme this year is “Windows on Your Watershed” and said that Carolyn Klocker could do a rainwater barrel presentation for Stanford.  Karen will talk with Sue Blouse about setting up the rainwater barrel program at the Rec Park.

Roadside clean-up


CAC members worked on cleaning up the first section of the Salt Point Turnpike from Route 82 to Market Lane.

Community Service


We received a notice about the need for high school students to perform community service and discussed possible ideas for projects.

Meeting Schedule


The next monthly meeting of the CAC will be on Wednesday, May 19th  at 5:30pm

Beth made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Karen seconded the motion and all were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 pm.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Beth Ashton.

